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Church Plant Update 
By Brian Ebel 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ: 
 

We give thanks to God for your continued prayers as we partner with you in growing the 
Kingdom to bring a revolution to people’s lives and the life of the world around us. As we 
approach the one-year mark of Revolution’s existence as a church in the Louisville 

District, it seemed good to pause, celebrate, and encourage as we all continue to labor in 
the work of making disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world. 

 
We are encouraged to see our community growing. New followers of Jesus Christ and 
revitalized followers of Jesus Christ who haven’t been a part of church for some time are 

becoming part of the Revolution community. Whether in worship, small groups, events, or 
engaging in some of the missions Revolution is beginning, something good is beginning to 

take root. Watching people connect with each other around our campus, in small groups, 
and at lunch on Sundays is an encouragement to me as a sense of real community is 
budding. Most of all, seeing the conversion that is happening through the conversations 

God is authoring in people’s lives is blossoming. Helping people connect with the deepest 
truths in life Jesus shared, and watching these truths transform their lives are the reason 

our community gets excited.  
 
The other day I was talking with one of our newer people, and he said this to me: “I never 

knew that Jesus made life so much better. And I never knew that being a part of 
something like this would change my life.” I asked him what was changing in his life and 

he commented, “I realize that I was trying to find happiness in stuff that didn’t make me 
happy. Now I know that the only one who can do that is Jesus. I want to be a part of what 
God is doing here. I want to keep growing in my faith.”  

 
We are excited about the upcoming annual conference this year in Covington. We expect 

that as we consider our theme of church growth and church planting, there will be many 
opportunities for our United Methodist connectional communities of faith to support one 

another. In particular church planters and church plants need the help of all United 
Methodists to provide a variety of resources and encouragement. Consider for example, 
would your church be willing to earnestly pray for church planters and new churches? As 

part of your missions budget, would you commit to giving 10% to helping new church 
plants cover the necessary start up expenses? Or are there resources which you no longer 

need that you could donate? Realize that most church plants have to purchase everything 
from chairs, to communion trays, to a/v equipment, even the rock salt for the Christmas 
Eve service that wasn’t expected – there are many needs in the beginning, and church 

plants do not always have the financial resources to purchase them. Finally, consider how 
you can encourage new churches and church planters. Even a well-timed e-mail can be a 
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great encouragement to a church planter or the plant team that is working diligently on 
growing and reaching new people for Jesus Christ. 

 
Many thanks to Bishop Davis, NCCD Director Tom Eblen, District Superintendent Becki 

Curry, and especially Gary Gibson and the people of St. Paul who dared to take the risk 
and start a Revolution. And many thanks to you, the people of Kentucky United 
Methodism, for your connectional support, prayers, and encouragement. I look forward to 

being with you in June. 
 

Blessings, 
Brian Ebel 
Lead Pastor Revolution Church 

 
 

Planting Churches in Thailand 
By Mike and Sherri Morrissey 

 
(Note: Part of this year’s Annual Conference Mission Offering will support the education 
and development of church planters in Thailand.) 

 
Greetings from Mike and Sherri Morrissey, Thailand Methodist Mission. 

 
On November 2, 2006, we came to Thailand with your prayers and support to help plant 
the first United Methodist Churches in Thailand. There is a great need for churches in 

Thailand, because less than 1% of Thais are Christian, and everyone needs Jesus Christ, 
for there is no other name on which we can call to be saved. 

 
One of the first churches we planted was in the city of Bowin. 15 years ago, Bowin was a 
farm community with no more than 5,000 residents. But then the Thai government made 

the Bowin region to be a special industrial area, and soon very large industrial parks 
started to pop up all around Bowin. Soon there were hundreds of large factories 

surrounding Bowin and the population mushroomed from 5,000 people to over 150,000 
people working at these factories surrounding Bowin. The city of Bowin had this many 
people, but it was totally unreached for Christ, there was no church in this city. 

 
With the help of the members of Pradumri UMC and Pastors Jerron and On, we planted 

the first church in Bowin. There is nothing more exciting than pioneering churches in 
unreached cities and towns, because when you plant a church in a previously unreached 
area, you change that city forever. Once there is a church there, there will always be a 

witness to Jesus Christ there. And once there is one church there, soon other churches will 
follow. Pioneering the first church in an unreached area is difficult labor, but the fruit is 

eternal and is worth all of the effort.  Now the people of Bowin have the chance to hear 
the Good News of Jesus Christ! And it is because Christians in America became partners 
with Thai Christians. It is this wonderful connection which will reach the Thai people for 

Jesus Christ. 
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Thai Christians are eager to share the gospel, and they are great evangelists. Every week 
in the United Methodist churches, we see people receiving Jesus Christ as their Savior and 

Lord. Every week we see new Christians growing in Christ. It is a great privilege to take 
part in baptizing these new believers and seeing the joy of the Lord on their faces. 

 
But many, many times, these new believers must leave the church and go back to their 
home cities, their home towns. And when they do go back, most of the time there is no 

church in their area. At the present time, 78% of the towns and cities in Thailand have no 
church and are unreached for Jesus Christ. When the new believers go back to these 

unreached areas and there is no church for them, many times they grow weak and return 
to their old ways. This is very discouraging and we see this happen over and over again in 
all of the churches, even the one at Bowin. 

 
This is another reason why we need to help plant churches. It is our goal to have a church 

in every city and every town in Thailand, so that all Thai people can be reached for Jesus 
Christ. Everyone needs Jesus, and therefore we need more churches so there are no 

unreached towns. 
 
The Thai Christians are not only quick to share their faith, but they are effective at making 

disciples. Even though the Christian population is less than 1%, the Christian community 
is growing at a rapid rate here. The Christian community is growing at 7 times the 

population rate. 
 
Now is the great opportunity to reach the Thai people for Jesus Christ. There is a door 

that is open, but doors like this do not stay open forever.  
 

We have pastors and leaders trained and ready to pioneer churches. The one thing we 
lack is funding. We need funds to support pioneering pastors to go into these unreached 
cities and towns. The first year, we train and resource the pastors to plant cell groups in 

the new area. They plant 5-6 cell groups and then bring them together to form a strong 
church. These churches continue to grow and usually within the first two years will go on 

to become a mother church, planting a new vibrant daughter church. This happened with 
Bowin UMC.  One and a half years after we planted the church at Bowin, we helped them 
to plant a new congregation in an unreached city in Northeast Thailand called 

Nonsomboon.  
 

We need your help. We need generous giving to help support pioneering pastors. With 
your help, all of Thailand can be reached for Jesus Christ, and soon there will be a vibrant 
church in every city and town in Thailand.  

 
We thank Bishop Davis and all of the Christians of the Kentucky Annual Conference for 

your generous support. We praise God for the wonderful connection that the Kentucky 
Annual Conference has with the UMC in Thailand. Your gifts to the Annual Conference 
missions offering will help to plant United Methodist Churches in Thailand in unreached 

towns and cities. Thank you for making an eternal difference for the Kingdom of God. 
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Be sure to visit our blog at http://msmorrissey.blogspot.com. Reading our blog is the best 
way to keep up-to-date with what the Lord is doing in Thailand so that you can keep us 

and the Thai Christians in prayer. 
 

And also visit the new website of the Thailand Methodist Mission at 
http://thailandmethodist.org for more information and downloadable brochures. 
 

 
Irvington Confirmation Class Visits Louisville Ministries 

By Rev. Allen Basinger 
 
On Saturday, March 12, the confirmation class from Irvington came to the Kentucky 

Conference Center at Crestwood.  We began with a tour with the Kavanaugh Life 
Enrichment Center, walked past the lake, and were met by Bishop Davis at the statue of 

the Circuit Rider as we arrived at the Conference Center. Bishop Davis graciously met with 
us for over an hour. He explained many of the duties of a bishop to the class and 

answered questions they asked him while in his office. One thing they requested was to 
sit in his chair. Each had their picture taken at his desk sitting in the Bishop’s chair. Only 
God knows, but maybe one of these youth will one day sit in that chair for real. From the 

office we toured the conference room (admiring the stained glass window). From there 
Bishop Davis led us as we toured the media center and recording studio.  

 
After lunch, the class met with Jerry Hoganson, the director of Wesley Manor. Jerry 
explained the way the retirement facility works and then gave a guided tour of the 

assisted living, Alzheimer’s unit, and the skilled nursing sections. As we drove away, we 
looked at the Wesley Manor patio homes. 

 
From Wesley Manor we drove to the Lighthouse Mission and were met by the director, Ms. 
Ophelia Scott, who gave us a tour of the brand new facility. We ended our day in the 

original Lighthouse Mission center with a prayer for all the ministries of the church we had 
observed that day. 

 
The Irvington Confirmation class is composed of youth from three churches: Bewleyville, 
Clair Memorial, and Irvington UMCs. We have seven youth in the class: Julie Tindell, Page 

Dupin, Jaylie McQueen, Jaelyn Perks, Brackston Dean, Lily Kasey, and Matthew Shilts. We 
began our classes February 6 and will have twelve class sessions, two field trips, and two 

work days each at the local mission center before completing the CREDO confirmation 
classes on Palm Sunday, April 17. Each will then have the opportunity on Easter Sunday 
to give their public profession of faith (their YES to God’s Grace) at their home church. 

 
 

Kentucky Christian Writers Conference 
By Kate Thomas, Coordinator 
 

The Fifteenth Annual Kentucky Christian Writers Conference (KCWC) will be held at 
College Heights United Methodist Church, 710 College Street Road, Elizabethtown, 

Kentucky, on Friday and Saturday, June 24-25, 2011. A “Meet and Greet” reception will 
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be held from 7:00 to 8:30 p.m. EDT on Thursday, June 23, at the Ramada Inn in 
Elizabethtown. 

 
This year’s keynote speaker will be Cecil Murphy from Atlanta, Ga. Cecil is a New York 

Times bestselling author and international speaker. He has authored or co-authored over 
a hundred books, including 90 Minutes in Heaven with Don Piper. His books have sold 
millions of copies and have been translated in more than 40 languages. 

 
Cecil has written hundreds of articles that have appeared in a variety of publications. In 

April of 2009, the American Society of Journalists and Authors honored Cecil with their 
Extraordinary Service Award, one of their most prestigious awards. Earlier in his career, 
Cecil was pastor of Riverdale Presbyterian Church in Metro Atlanta, served as a volunteer 

hospital chaplain, and missionary to Kenya. 
 

Numerous workshops will be available at this year’s Kentucky Christian Writers 
Conference, along with an editors’ panel, and opportunities for one-on-one sessions with 

workshop leaders and editors. For more information visit the KCWC website at: 
www.kychristianwriters.com or call 270-422-4897. Registration begins on April 13. 
 

 
Mountain Top Removal Tour 

By Donna Aros 
 
Do you know what Mountaintop Removal Coal Mining is?  MTR is a radical form of coal 

mining in which entire mountains are literally blown up to get at seams of coal, with the 
"trash" then dumped into valleys—and it is happening here in Kentucky on a scale that is 

almost unimaginable. It is the CHEAPEST way to get the coal out—but "cheap" ONLY for 
the owners of the corporations. It is an environmental justice issue that we as Christians 
cannot continue to ignore. In addition to polluting air and water with the refuse (not to 

mention destroying the natural lay of the land, and native flora and fauna), this practice 
by coal companies offers far fewer jobs to local communities than safe underground 

mining. 
 
The Kentucky Annual Conference Justice Team is working on this issue in a big way, and 

we invite you to be part of a MTR Tour to see for yourself the devastating effects of MTR.  
We will gather at Henderson Settlement School (where food and lodging will be provided 

by the Justice Team) on Friday May 13, and Saturday, May 14, 2011.  Vans will take us to 
local mining sites, and small private planes will do fly-overs of the area (as weather 
allows). Our evenings will be spent in conversation with local people who will share their 

stories of chemicals in their water, the blasting destroying homes, local increased rates of 
asthma and cancer, and dangerous intimidation by coal industry advocates. 

 
Please register by going to the event date on the calendar at 
www.kyumc.org/events/calendar, or for more info contact Rev. Donna Aros, 

pastor_dove@yahoo.com.  
 

 


